

UPCOMING EVENTS

City Council Meetings

Attend public City Council meetings to find out what's happening in your city. First and third Mondays of each month. (Holidays may affect the regular schedule) 6 pm at the Don Gibson Theatre until further notice. 318 S. Washington Street, Shelby Click here for Agendas.

Citizen's Police Academy

Begins on Thursday, January 18, 6-8 pm. Meets weekly on Thursdays for 8 weeks. 130 W. Warren Street, Shelby Learn more about the Shelby Police Department through this hands-on academy. Click here for more information or to register. Must be at least 18 years old to register.

Stay Connected: Follow us on Facebook & Instagram



Your official source for City of Shelby information and events! cityofshelby.com

City of Shelby Adds First Electric Vehicle to Fleet

The City of Shelby is excited to announce the addition of the first electric vehicle to the City fleet! The vehicle will be used by the City's Planning and Development Services Department and will be charged using the EV charging station located beside the old police department.





This energy efficient vehicle is a 2023 Nissan Leaf S Hatchback model and can travel up to 149 miles on a single charge; saving the City several hundred dollars in annual fuel costs!

In This Edition:

- New Electric Vehicle
- Pg. 2 Community Hangar Space Availability
- Free Electric Vehicle Charging Stations
- **Energy Efficiency Grants for Commercial Customers**
- Pg. 2 Coat and Toy Drive Update
- Solid Waste 2024 Holiday Calendar
- Pg. 3 Citizen's Police Academy
- Pg. 3 LED Security Lights
- Pg. 4 Hotel Charles Project
- Pg. 4 City Hall Sidewalk Replacement Project
- **Advisory Boards and Commissions Opportunities**

Looking for Hangar Space?



If you own an aircraft and are needing a place to store it, the City of Shelby has limited community hangar space available at the Shelby-Cleveland County Regional Airport.

Click <u>here</u> for more information on reserving your space, or to be placed on the waiting list for a space in one of our T-Hangars.



Since 2017, the City of Shelby has offered Energy Efficiency Grants to assist local Uptown Shelby businesses operating in buildings 100 years old or older.

Many of these buildings have poor insulation, as well as outdated windows, doors, and HVAC equipment that do not meet energy efficiency standards that are common today. This in turn leads to high energy costs for businesses in the uptown area.

The City's grant program is designed to assist these business and property owners by providing funding to help in the cost of new energy efficient doors, windows, HVAC equipment, and/or insulation.

For detailed information about the Energy Efficiency Grant Program for Commercial Customers and the application, click <u>here</u>.

ChargePoint CT 4021 Dual Port Level 2 Charging Stations







Did you know that the City of Shelby offers two locations for FREE electric vehicle charging? Both charging stations are located in Uptown Shelby and offer dual port charging for multiple vehicles. They are the only free public EV charging stations in Cleveland County.

The first is located at 118 Campbell Street in the Bobby Bell Pavilion parking lot, and the second is located at 311 S. Lafayette Street behind City Hall beside the old Police Department.

Click here more information about these vehicle charging stations.





We would like to thank everyone who donated to the Coats for Kids and Toy Drive this year! 220 coats and a number of hats and gloves, as well as 1,403 toys were donated for elementary school children in our community.

2023 was the first year for the Coats for Kids Drive, and was sponsored by the Shelby Police Department. The Toy Drive was sponsored by the Parks and Recreation Department. We would also like to thank our partners for their donations to the Toy Drive, including "Friends of the Park", Webb Chemical and Paper, Elizabeth Baptist Church, New Ellis Church, Cornerstone Dental Associates, AMES Copper Group, and Sewell Contractors.

Thank you all for your support and generosity!

2024 Solid Waste Holiday Calendar



The City of Shelby's Public Works Department has published the Solid Waste Holiday Calendar for 2024.

The calendar provides important information on solid waste collection and applicable changes in solid waste collection during the 2024 holidays.

Click here to view and/or download the calendar.



The Citizen's Police Academy provides a great opportunity to learn more about the Shelby Police Department.

This eight-week course, which begins on January 18, 2024, gives citizens an overview of the agency's goals, priorities, and operational procedures, and is offered free to the public.

For detailed information about the Citizen's Police Academy and to access the application to participate, click <u>here</u>.



LED Security Lights from the City of Shelby

Security LED rental lights are a great way to provide additional lighting at your home or business.

LED lighting offers more directional coverage, is long lasting, ecofriendly, efficient, and less noisy than traditional lighting.

Choose from 40-161 watt luminaries at a low monthly fee.

Specialty LED rental lighting is available to builders, real estate developers, and homeowner associations who wish to have a more stylish look and feel than the traditional wooden pole and lighting fixture.



Click <u>here</u> if you would like more information on adding a rental security light at your home or business.



Temperatures above or below the normal average affect how hard your system has to work to keep up. In turn, this affects your energy usage and your monthly bill. Use the TempTracker365 to check the average temperature where you live.



PAGE 03



Hotel Charles Project

The City is seeking an experienced development partner to revitalize the Hotel Charles as an upscale boutique hotel. The Hotel Charles is a historic building located in the heart of Shelby's uptown district, and its future use is viewed by the City as an important next step within Shelby's downtown revitalization efforts.

Within the 32,000 square feet building, there is approximately 3,000 square feet of retail space on the street-level floor, 6,000 square feet of food and beverage space on the first floor, and the opportunity for 35-38 hotel rooms on the 2nd and 3rd floors.

For detailed information about the Hotel Charles Project, click here.

History of the Hotel Charles

Originally built in the late 1800s as the Central Hotel, and later named the Hotel Charles, the three-story building was damaged by a fire in 1928. After re-opening in 1929 the hotel was renamed the Charles Hotel and continued to operate until 1967. The building is listed on the National Registry of Historic Places and is currently owned by Bank of OZK.



City Hall Sidewalk Replacement Project



The sidewalk replacement project, part of the 2023 construction improvements at City Hall, has now been completed!

The new walkways are beautiful and will give our customers added safety when visiting City Hall.

We would like to thank our customers for their patience as we have worked this year to make these necessary improvements at City Hall.





A great way to serve your community!

Are you interested in serving on an advisory board? Serving on a board is a great way you can serve your community.

The City of Shelby has a variety of of advisory boards and commissions opportunities.

To view a list of the advisory boards and commissions opportunities click <u>here</u>. You can easily submit an online application form if you are interested in serving on one of these boards.

